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Dear Mr. Hery:

I am writing you in response to a Medicaid bulletin to pediatric
sub-specialists, dated 11/30/26. If the increased reimbursement
rates to 12@% of the 2006 Medicare fee schedule is intended to
increase participation of pediatric sub-specialists in the State
Medicaid program then I hope your department’s efforts will be
successful.

I write you as an allerpist who has been a participant in the
Btate Medicaid program since my arrival to Greenwood in 1994, I
have endeavored to keep this at-risk population out of the
hospital and out of the emergency room for their bronchial asthma
as well as manage their allerpgic problems. 1 have chosen to do
so despite what I think yvou would recegnize as reimbursement much
less than usual.

I write you today, PMr. HKerr, because of my disappointment that,
as the only allergist in Greenwood County, I see & large numbher
of Medicaid patients in my practice though hot nearly approaching
the 85% reqguirement to achieve the increased reimbursement

rates.

1 would say it is even offending that Medicaid would pay a
pediatric pulmonclogist who does allergy, that I know doesn't
accept any Medicaid patients, more than I would get paid having
participated in Medicaid for over a decade but would not gqualify
because 1 don't have 85% pediatric patients.

I am sure you know of the increased pressures that many medical
practices are facing with regards to increasing overhead costs
which has been causing me to consider my futuwre participation in
Medicaid, $Bince I started my practice in 1994, nmy percentage of
Medicaid patients has tripled from 5% to almost 17% which
obviously takes up the time slots of higher reimbuwrsing private
and public insurances.
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I thereby am reguesting vour consideration te offer me the same
reimbursement rates on children 18 years and vounger that you
would pay the other pediatric sub-specialists. I know that 1
keep the large majority of my Medicaid patients out of emergency
rooms and out of hospitals with their asthma. I would hope that

you will
rates as
po along
Medicaid
bepgin to

seriously consider my reguest for the reimbursement
described in the November 3@, 285 bulletin which would
way in assuaning the pressures that my burpeoning
patient population has put on my practice causing me to
analyze the pros and cons of my Tuture participation in

South Caroclina®s Medicaid program.

I look forward to hearing from youw and if you would like, please
feel free to call me at any time.

incerely,
"

"

H¥even J. Gottlieb, L.0.

SiE/ews
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Governor Director
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Steven J. Gottlieb, D.O. on | \,w / \Q V4
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1306 Highway 72 West
Greenwood, South Carolina 29649

Dear Dr. Gottlieb:

Thank you for your letter concerning the pediatric sub-specialist program and the requirements for
participation.

The Department of Health and Human Services is committed to providing access to quality health care
services for Medicaid beneficiaries. We have been successful over the past several years in working
with the Governor and the General Assembly in securing state appropriations to update the fee schedule
for physicians. In 2004, we were paying claims at 74% of the Medicare physician fee schedule, which
increased to 80% of Medicare in July 2005, then 85% in 2006.

The pediatric sub-specialist program was initially established pursuant to a legislative proviso. The
requirements for participation were developed in conjunction with the South Carolina Children’s Hospital
Collaborative. The criteria for participation include the following:

* Board certified or board eligible to practice in one of the recognized pediatric sub-specialties
e At least 85% of total practice is dedicated to serving children 18 years of age or younger

Enhanced reimbursement is not allowable for physicians that do not meet the requirements outlined
above. Unfortunately, based on the information provided in your letter, it does not appear that you meet
these guidelines.

We regret that we could not be of more assistance. Thank you again for taking the time to write and
for your participation in the South Carolina Medicaid program. If you have additional questions, please
do not hesitate to contact Ms. Valeria Williams, Division Director in Physician Services, at (803) 898-

2660.
Sincerely,
Robert M. Kerr
Director
RMK/bgwd
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